Avalon Fire/Rescue District
Commissioner Meeting Minutes

Date: 5 July 2021

Call to Order: The regular meeting of the Avalon Fire Protection District was called to order by Chairman Rod
Johnson at 7:00 p.m. at the North Firehouse, 5408 Mulat Road, Milon, FL 32583.

Quorum: Commissioners present: Rodney Johnson, Paul Hazucha, Mark Talbott, and Wes Woodham.
Chief Sid Wiggins, ex-officio was also present.
Attendance Names: Doug Thomton, Don Galbraith and Ryan Jones.

Minutes: Paul Hazucha moved and Mark Talbott seconded to approve the minutes of the 21 June 2021 regular
board of commissioners meeting. The motion passed 4-0.

Treasurer’s Report: The Treasurer’s Report of 4 July 2021 is attached, reviewed and accepted.

Chief’s Report: June 2021

Structure Fires 0 Man Power Statistics

Vehicle Fires 3 Man Hours - Call 181
Grass/Woods/Trash Fires 5 Other - Train./Mtgs/Maint. 146
Power Lines Down/Trans. Fire 1 Classes 0
MVA 17 Standby/Fill Ins 113/385
False Alarms 4 Day Crew (6) 1248
Gas Leak/Gas Spill ¢ Total Hours MTD 1563
Medical 17

Water Emergency 1 Avg, Personnel per call 5 per call
Misc. 6 32 Daytime Calls (8:00 - 16:00)

Mutual Aids i4 36 Nighttime Calls (16:00 - 8:00)

Total for Month 68

Old Business: A flat bottomed rescue boat is nearing purchase.
Potential sites for a new central station were discussed.
Research continues for the soon to be purchased battery powered Jaws of Life.
Contributions for the Santa Rosa County Honor Guard bell are still being accepted.
The apen commissioner seat and possible candidates were discussed,

New Business: TRIM has begun and the preliminary budget hearing and the final budget hearing have tentative
dates set for 13 Sept and 20 Sept, respectively. Mark moved and Paul seconded to move the 1% meeting in Sept from
6 Sept to 13 Sept at 7:00 p.m. followed by the preliminary budget hearing. The motion passed 4-0.

A successful July 4™ celebration at the north firehouse was held.

Six new AEDs with pediatric pads are needed at an approximate total cost of $8600.

Some Avalon members may attend an upcoming swift water rescue training.

Correspondence and Communication: SRC Property Appraiser has certified the DR-420 and the DR-420TIF.
NCCI made available our experience rating worksheet.

Financial: Bills Q-1 through Q-13 approved for payment.

Adjournment: Chairman Johnson adjourned the meeting. The next regular meeting is scheduled for 7:00 p.m. 19
July 2021.
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